


Here We Go Again!


The spring storm season has begun, and in fact, we’re right in the middle of the peak season already!  If you have worked for this department for any amount of time, then you definitely know the value of a storm watch or warning. So, be sure to be proactive and pay attention to the daily weather forecast and review our response procedures accordingly.
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Apparatus Issues

No new news on the new Engine 51 (almost a tongue-twister).  We’re still looking at July at the earliest for delivery.  The delay is again due to the manufacturer’s move to a new plant.

The new tactical committee is still meeting weekly and is currently in the process of putting together the bid package.  The initial estimates came back slightly higher than expected, so the committee re-worked a few items to compensate.  No timeline for bidding has yet been set.

Grass 53 now has a new pump motor.  It is an automatic key-start engine with a little more horsepower than the previous one.  It also has a fuel shut-off valve that should be kept shut when the motor is not in use.  See any of the Station 53 personnel for a quick tutorial on how to use the new equipment if you’re unfamiliar.

All of the Opticomm equipment has been serviced and should now be functioning properly.  See Chief Brown if you think something is still not working correctly.

My new staff vehicle is in and now in service.  It is set up similarly to Chief Brown’s with respect to the emergency package, and on the exterior, looks exactly the same.  This means that we now once again have a true back-up vehicle for the Chief Officers as we now have a total of seven staff cars.  The current master plan calls for eight vehicles (the eighth one is for the future fire prevention officer) and will all be on a four-year rotation.  This means each year two vehicles will be sold and replaced, beginning next year with the two ’99 Tahoes.  The current spare vehicle will be kept at Headquarters.
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Station Issues

Station 52 now has a push-button entry lock similar to the other two stations on the West service door.  The code is the also the same.

There are still a few items in the works at Station 52 that will be completed by the general contractor as soon as some financial issues are worked out.  Chief Tibbetts is working with the three Lieutenants assigned to that station on the details.

The storm damage repair of Station 51 should be underway any day now.  The contractor needed to finish Station 52 before moving on.  Chief Tibbetts is handling this project.

Thanks to all those who came out on a Saturday to volunteer their time to do some landscaping at Station 53.   Many of the items were still leftover from the original construction project that were never completed or were cut due to financial constraints.  The areas around the building look much better and water run-off hopefully has been controlled on the North side.

The emergency alerting systems at each fire station are complete.  We’re now waiting on the Sheriff’s Department to train the dispatchers on how to use the system.

The Plymovent system is NOT OPTIONAL.  It is there for your health and safety and shall be used at all times.  This is also an OSHA requirement and we could be fined $70,000 for non-compliance.  The Air-Evac system at Station 53 isn’t worth a hill of beans so we’re working on replacing it with a true Plymovent system.
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Training Issues

Firefighter I/II class begins Tuesday, May 6th and runs 7p-10p at Station 53 in classroom.  The class night will switch to Thursdays starting on Thursday, June 5th through the end of class.  If you are interested in helping to facilitate the class, see Chief Thacker or Lieutenant Alford.

Leadership class for officers begins Monday, June 2nd at Station 53 in the classroom and runs from 1p-3p on each Monday throughout June.  See Chief Thacker for more information.

The Incident Safety Officer class is scheduled for May 17th and 18th and will be all day each day at Station 53 in the classroom.  If you are on-duty that day, please be sure the station is cleaned up and be ready to extend a hand of hospitality, as our department is host to this regional class.  The class is presently full with a waiting list for any last minute dropouts.  See Chief Thacker to get on the list or for more information.
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General Operations

The new uniform patch is finally here!  See the memo posted by Chief Young regarding distribution.  See the news story at:  http://www.wrtfd.org/news/2003/04-28-03.htm for a glimpse of the actual patch.

The map team is temporarily in a holding pattern waiting on the county to furnish an updated version of what they’re doing.  The team decided not to reinvent the wheel if someone else was already doing the majority of the work.

The finance project has turned out to be a much larger than expected ordeal (imagine that!).  Anyway, we met with accountant last week and now have a pretty good picture where we stand financially.  The good news is that we’re doing fairly well considering some of the larger maintenance issues we’ve dealt with so far this year.  We’ll have a much better handle on things as Kim and I become more familiar with the day-to-day operations of our entire system.

Chief Tibbetts has decided to move Medic 51 to Station 52 starting on May 1st.  The truck will also change its title to Medic 52.  This is due to the increased run load in the 52’s area and to cut down on Station 92 coverages.  Because of this change, many other changes are in the works and will be announced as they become completed.  The first, and most evident change will be the inclusion of a new bunkroom at Station 52 that is currently being built to house the medic crew.  At the time being, no response changes are anticipated.  See Chief Tibbetts with any questions on this matter.

The Chief Officers have identified an alarming increase in our response times over the same period a year ago.  For the first 90 days of last year our response time was just over four minutes and the same period this year is just over five minutes.  Statistically speaking, this is a significant increase.  Of course there are many factors that play a part in this (i.e. more training, more runs, etc), but there are still many things we can control.  One of which is keeping crews in their respective districts as much as possible.  It is not acceptable to do personal business out of your assigned district, including going to get food items.  If you have four personnel, then the fourth person may go in his or her own vehicle and run to the store and back, otherwise, be responsible and plan ahead before coming to work.  We must remember our primary responsibility is to the citizens we are paid to protect.  Let’s keep this in mind when making decisions that could potentially affect this principle.  When you are on the receiving end of an emergency response, you’ll be thankful there will be someone there to help in less than four minutes.

Congratulations to Chief Brown for receiving his Fire Science Degree!  For those who have pursued higher education, you know the perseverance it takes to accomplish a goal like this!

Once again, someone has been installing programs at will on the computer at Station 52.  This is the only place we are having this problem, so it probably stems from just a few individuals.  So, just as a friendly reminder, these are NOT for personal use.  Because of this, we are experiencing a tremendous number of problems with this machine than span over into individual accounts, which then expand over to other computers.  This simply just makes it difficult to eradicate a rogue program.  Those of you that have experienced the Hunt Bar or the Yahoo Personal Assistant know what I am talking about.  If you need a certain program in order to do your job, let me know and I’ll get it installed (properly).

I have received some questions about what the office hours are, so here they are:


Chief Tibbetts
7a-3:30p Mon-Thu, 7a-1p Fri


Chief Cassin
7a-5p Mon-Thu


Chief Brown
8a-4p Mon-Fri


Kim Clawson
8a-4p Mon-Fri

Because of the large number of current road closings and detours, chauffeurs and officers are to pay special attention to road information via your e-mails from Chief Slauter.  He is in frequent contact with John Price at Johnson County Highway and is being kept informed as each of the projects take shape.

Beginning May 1st, the senior staff meetings will begin at 0800 every other Thursday and beginning on May 8th, the regular staff meetings will begin at 0930 every four weeks.  The meeting schedule is the same; just the start times are different.

The senior staff is working on the potential 2003 fire loan.  This year’s fire loan will most likely be a conglomeration of smaller projects under one umbrella.  Some of the projects being reviewed are mostly related to land acquisition, firefighter health & safety, and improving our response capabilities.  More on this as it develops.

When Grass 53 responds out of district, it is to respond with only two personnel, leaving the aerial chauffeur behind.  The on-duty Battalion Chief will then serve as the aerial’s officer until the crew returns.


[image: image5.png]



Notes From Kim  (
-  Nothing this month….maybe next month!
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Strawberry Festival

The sixth planning meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 30th at Station 53 in the classroom.  This is the meeting where all plans are finalized and everything should be ready to go.  If you are still interested in planning this year’s event, new committee members are always welcome.

The committee has adopted a new on-duty food policy.  (On-duty means actually working at the event and for the event).  Here is the actual policy:

Individuals who are physically working at the festival, and are either on a work break or just finishing a work period, are entitled to a 20% discount on all food and dessert items.  This discount applies to all items offered by the fire department only and does not include any outside vendors as they are governed by their own policies.  Individuals who are working must be working for the purposes of the festival in order to be eligible.  Additionally, all beverages are free from purchase by all individuals as entitled above
Festival dates are June 13th and 14th.
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Auxiliary Corner

Our annual Easter Party was on April 12th and again was a huge hit with the kids.  There were lots of eggs found and treats to be had.  Thanks to all those who helped set up and tear down for this annual event.  See the news story at http://www.wrtfd.org/news/2003/04-12-03.htm for photos and more information.

The fire department cookout is scheduled for Saturday, May 10th beginning at 11:30 at Station 53.  You must RSVP with a side dish or salad to acox@wrtfd.org.  The fire department is providing all grilled items, silverware, etc.  Be sure to bring a lawn chair if you want to sit.

We need new members!!  If you think you might be interested, please feel free to come to a meeting, or contact Kim Clawson, Andrea Cox or Peggy Terry for more information.  Some of our upcoming meeting dates are:

Sunday, May 4th – 5pm at Station 53


Feel free
to sit in on a meeting without feeling obligated to join!
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Did you know……..

· Hershey’s Kisses are called that because the machine that makes them looks like it is kissing the conveyor belt.
· The Interstate system requires that one mile in every five must be straight.  The straight sections can then be used as airstrips in times of war or other emergencies.
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Did you Notice?

· The new section to Walnut Woods subdivision?

· That Curry Road has finally been repaved?
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Birthdays

May,  2003

May 4th – Don Young

May 5th – Mike Boone

May 5th – Ryan Cox

May 6th – Scott McCaughna

May 9th – Mike Vanderploeg

May 10th – Jason Arkins

May 14th – Scott Weigle

May 27th – Wayne Fletcher

May 29th – Mike Tibbetts
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

	May 5, 1998
	Crews at both stations setting up for Election Day.  Both stations are polling places.

	May 15, 1998
	Truck committee working on placing new equipment on the new Rescue 51 (’98 E-One).

	May 18, 1998
	Tactical 51 backed over the flagpole lamp at Station 51.

	May 21, 1998
	Engine 669 on loan from Perry Twp Fire Dept put in service as Engine 52 on a temporary basis.

	May 31, 1998
	Crew building new watch room in back bay of Station 51.

	May, 1998
	By May first we had responded to 367 calls.  (approx. 550 in 2003)





- That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER
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